
 

 

 

Proud member of National Garden Clubs,  
Texas Garden Clubs, and District V 

The nation plants, designs, 

and works to help the 

environment – together!!! 

 
Meeting 2nd Friday of the month, September – 

May 
9:30 – 11:30 at College Station WW Facility 

2200 North Forest Parkway College Station, TX 
77845 

NEWSLETTER : Aug. 2017 

                  CALENDAR Aug/Sept. 

````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````````` 
August 11: Membership Social, 9:30-11:30 at 
CS Waste Water Facility, 2200 N. Forest 
Parkway.  
Sept. 8: Regular Monthly Meeting – program 
by John & Helen Baines on The Lost Gardens of 
Heligan (in Cornwall, England).  
Sept. 10-18: Gardenista trip to Guatemala  
Sept. 25,26: Landscape Design School at Bush 
Library   
 
   

NGC: www.gardenclub.org 
TGC: www.texasgardenclubs.org 
SCR:  website under construction   

 
  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Texas Garden Club of the Year 
(Bronze) 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016 

Texas Club of the Year 2016 
President 

Sherry Ellison 
 

VP Programs: 
Carolyn Parsons 

 
VP Yearbook 

Sherry McKenzie 
 

VP Community Events 
(As needed) 

 
VP Hospitality 
Mary Aasterud 

 
Recording Secretary 

Rose Jarnagin 
 

Corresponding Secretary 
Judy Anderson 

 
Treasurer 

Sharon Bennett 
 

Historian 
Judy Schafer/Helen Quinn 

 
Reporter 

Johanna Roman  
 

Parliamentarian 
Kelli  Degelia 

 
Member at Large 
Khris Thurmond 

 
Immediate Past President 

Helen Quinn 
 

www.amgardenclub.com 
“Like” us on Facebook 

Follow our Blog at 
amgardenclub.wordpress.com 

 

2017-2018 OFFICERS 

http://www.gardenclub.org/
http://www.texasgardenclubs.org/
http://www.amgardenclub.com/


JULY IN REVIEW 
July 4th at Heritage Park, Bryan, by Judy 
 
Weather report Mon. night - 10% chance rain. 
Early Tues. morning July 4th weather report 
10% chance rain - mostly to north east- not likely 
to have rain here.  8:30 am we arrive and begin 
set up. Move our cars block away to school 
parking lot. Dark cloud but it disappears. All at 
once before we can finish set up rain starts. 
Goes on and on. Band cannot set up sound 
equipment. Many booths are not set up. Minute 
men come and raise flags in light rain. Finally, 
rain stops and people begin to come set up 
booths and mingle. We never did get completely 
set up. Our rain gear was all in cars block away. 
We did have lots of plants to give away and did 
give away a lot even though there were mud 
puddles and standing water around most of our 
booth. Some members like Sandy W. sent 
plants. It was almost impossible to set out paper 
handouts due to wet tables etc. I did help one 
lady new to community choose several plants to 
start a container pollinator and butterfly garden 
until she can get her yard ready for next year. 
Son of a former member came by booth, Mark 
Scillio. The childrenôs parade didn't really 
happen as a big thing. The watermelon 
people were giving away watermelon slices in 
the rain. We had Sherry E., Mary A., Ann G, 
Michele W and husband, Khris T, Deana D, 
Sharon B, helped us unload and set up before 
rain. Dale and Judy S, helped. Kay H came by 
and sat in booth. The only plus thing was that it 
was cooler due to rain until about time for us to 
close and load up and sun came out. My rain 
gauge at home had 6 tenths inch. 
 

 
 

 
 

July 29th Butterfly Release 
 

Pictures of our booth at the Brazos Valley Museum 

of Natural History Butterfly Release.  The 

highlight of the event was the discovery of tiny 

Monarch caterpillars on the undersides of the 

Milkweed leaves - after we espied some escaping 

caterpillars on the table cloth (which did not 

appear to be Monarchs), the sleuths were on their 

knees, checking! Sure enough, there were tiny 

Monarch caterpillars everywhere :) We gave 

away plants, packets of butterfly friendly seeds, 

bookmarks, magnets, literature and more, and 

answered many, many questions about butterfly 

gardening! And in the background, was the lovely 

music of Johnny & Lisé McNally, from south of 

the County Line in Navasota!   

 

 

                 

 



SUMMER 2017  

Sherry M. has shared these photos taken during 
her July visit to Hawaii.  What a beautiful place 
in which to see all your favorite tropicals!!!   
 
Lily pond at Dole Plantation: 

 
 

  Orchid with 12” long bloom 
 
Wonderful tree covered with ferns  

 
 
Where did you go for summer vacation?  Share 

 
your photos!  This was from Sherry & my hotel 
room in Gamboa Rainforest, Panama in May!   

 

AUGUST IN THE GARDEN  

 
PLAN:  To start a compost heap with grass 
clippings, vegetable kitchen waste, shredded 
paper and coffee grounds (with filter!)  Not 
recommended unless you maintain an internal 
temperature of around 140 degrees Fahenheit 
are fats, animal waste, cooked leftovers, which 
can attract rodents.  Start cuttings for winter 
house plants.  Dry clippings for mulch.  Solarize 
new planting beds by mowing very short, 
stretching clear plastic over the area, and 
leaving for 6 – 8 weeks or longer.  Note:  Clear 
plastic must be used, not black!  In order for the 
sun to kill the grass and weeds, it must be 
allowed to get through to the surface!  Prepare 
cold frames in which to sow seeds at the end of 
the month.    
PRUNE: Cut out sucker growth.  Cut out dead 
canes and wilted blooms on roses.  Keep runners 
pruned off wisteria and perennial morning glory.  
Remove seed pods from Crape Myrtles to 
encourage new bloom. 
PLANT: Carnations, hollyhocks, larkspur, pinks, 
pansies, snapdragons, stocks.  Transplant 
Japanese and Siberian Iris.      
FERTILIZE: Mums after pinching back.  Roses at 
the end of the month, for fall bloom.  
SPRAY & DUST:  Mums and roses.  Check for 
scale on shrubs.   
WEATHER PROTECTION :  Soak beds where 
spider lilies (Lycoris radiata) are planted so they 
will bloom in September.  Maidenhair fern 
should be kept well watered.  
BLOOMING:  althea, ageratum, balsam, celosia, 
cornflower, canna, crinum, daylilies, zinnia, 
shrimp plant and much more!      
VEGETABLES:  (Give or take a few days.)   
Bush and Pole beans 8/15-9/15; Sweet Corn 
and Cucumbers through 8/15; Garlic 8/10-
10/20; Swiss Chard, Mustard, Turnip  8/20-
11/15; Pepper and Tomato plants (not seed) 
8/1 – 9/15);  Squash, Summer and Winter, 
through 8/20; Irish Potatoes 8/15 – 8/31.   
Keep those herbs sheared to encourage new 
growth, and keep enjoying them!  



 
 
 
 

  

 

  
 
 

 
FOR YOUR LONG-RANGE CALENDAR 

 
Mark October 17, 28,19 on your calendars for 
TGC Fall Convention in Killeen, which this time 
is hosted by our own District V.  Details and a 
registration form are included in the current 
issue of the Lone Star Gardener which is online 
at texasgardenclubs.org.   
 
Take a look at the schedule and if there is just 
one day you are interested in attending, the 
registration fee is only $10, while two or more 
days is $30 (plus meals, hotel, etc.)  There will 
be some really fun and interesting programs, as 
well as “business”, so please get together with 
your AMGC friends and register/book the hotel 
room (if applicable) and make plans to car pool 
to Killeen!!! 
 
Also, Friday October 27th, District V Fall Meeting 
in Temple, TX.     
 

COMMUNICATIONS  
 

I think every club member now has email, but 
maybe there are some who do not know quite 
how the various “list serves” work.  When a 
new member joins the club, his/her email 
address is added to the main Garden Club email 
system.  This ensures that all members receive 
club information regarding events, regular 
meetings, etc.  This is why it is so important to 
notify us of any change of email address!  At the 
same time, the new members email address is 
added to the District V email system.  The 
District doesn’t send out much email, but one of 

the most important messages is the quarterly 
newsletter.  When we publish photos on 
Facebook, on our blog or website, or in our 
monthly Newsletters, we have a policy of 1) not 
naming the person/people, 2) just using first 
name and last initial.  This is because we respect 
each and every member’s privacy.  The only 
place a member’s full name, address, phone #, 
email address appears is in our Yearbook, which 
is only distributed to paid up members of our 
club.   (Exception: page 1 of the newsletter, 
which shows officers’ full names!)   We have to 
work together as a team to keep chanels of 
communications open!   The following message 
is as appropriate today as it was over twenty 
years ago when I picked it up from somewhere! 
 

 
 

Don’t forget that communication works both 
ways – please share any ideas, concerns, 
likes/dislikes with any member of the board.  
Like my Dad used to say “if things don’t change, 
they’ll stay the same”!    Members have a voice 

in club activities too   
 
So, hope to see y’all at the August 11th 
Membership Social – bring a dish to share, and 
items for the Ways & Means Table.  Big plants, 
little plants, gardening items such as books, 
magazines – anything related to gardening and 
design.  We will also be handling orders for 
monogrammed shirts etc., and checking on 
which members are still in need of name tags.   

   
Don’t forget to check our Facebook page (if you 
“do” FB),  and our blog 
amgardenclub.wordpress.com, as well as our 
website amgardenclub.com for all the latest 
picture and articles.   

Helen  

AUGUST 11, 2017 9:30-11:30 AM 
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP SOCIAL & 

POTLUCK. 
Bring a friend (or two) and enjoy 

good food, displays, ways & means 
sales table and a preview of all the 
good things to look forward to in 

2017-2018 


